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Chanceford Township, York County 

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting 
April 26, 2010 

 
MEETING DAY AND TIME: April 26, 2010 
 Eric Bacon opened the regular meeting of the Chanceford Township Board of 
Supervisors at 7:08 p.m. in the Community Bldg., 51 Muddy Creek Forks Rd., Brogue, 
PA.  He led those in attendance in the pledge to the flag. 

Members present: Chairman Eric Bacon, Vice-chairman Bradley Smith and 
Member Kent Heffner.  

Others present: Secretary-Treasurer Brenda Gohn. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 Bradley Smith made the motion to approve the minutes of  4/12/10 as written.  
Seconded by Kent Heffner, motion carried. 
 
NEW BRIDGEVILLE FIRE COMPANY: 
 Ronald Witmer, Walter Fike, Daryl Miller and Terry Snelbaker were present to 
submit and discuss their 2010 budget. 
 The Board made a few suggestions that may be helpful in decreasing the budget 
deficit.  One of the suggestions was to purchase their own gas tanks. 
 Walter Fike asked permission for the fire company to put dry hydrants in selected 
creeks at bridges owned by the township.  Eric Bacon made the motion to grant them 
permission to do so.  Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried unanimously. 
 Also,  copies of the Emergency Vehicle Response Guidelines were distributed to 
the Board members for their review and comment. 
 The Board was made aware that if they were to put in writing that they are 
relinquishing ownership of the fire company radios, repairs could then be paid out of the 
Fire Relief Association funds. 
 
ROADMASTER’S REPORT: 
 Duff Hollow Rd. – Kent inspected this road after a logging operation was 
completed.  He then spoke with the logger and made him aware that additional cleaning 
up was needed. 
 Hershey State Convention – Kent gave a summary of what he learned at the 
seminar he attended on April 18, 2010. 
 
EQUIPMENT RENTAL BIDS: 
 Eric Bacon made the motion to authorize advertising for equipment rental bids 
(track hoe).  Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried unanimously. 
 
SHAFFER FAMILY LTD. PARTNERSHIP: 
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 The Shaffer family made an offer of $8,500.00 and 24 hours of community service. 
 The Board found this offer to be unacceptable.  Bradley Smith will talk with the Shaffers 
to make it clear that the Board is willing to accept $22,500.00 and no less. 
 
BROGUE AMBULANCE: 
 Lower Chanceford is willing to pay $16,000.00 toward the paid ambulance service 
provided in their township.  The Board discussed accepting this amount for 2010.  
However, there would need to be an increase for 2011. 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS: 
 Eric Bacon made the motion to approve the payment of all bills in a manner 
approved by law.  Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried unanimously. 
   
ADJOURNMENT: 

Eric Bacon made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Bradley Smith, 
the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:42 p.m. 

  
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Brenda C. Gohn 

       Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


